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DATES FOR YOUR CALENDAR 
 
  JULY 

Mon 27th  - Parkview P&C Association Annual General Meeting - Library (7pm) 
 
AUGUST 
Mon 3rd - Fri 7th  - Education Week 2020 
 
 

 

 
 

Download your free Parkview Public School App now! 

  

 
 

 

http://www.parkview-p.school.nsw.edu.au/


 

Please support the above sponsors who are supporting our school 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joe Nardi 
 

Bank Manager 
 

 

109 Pine Avenue, Leeton 
M: 0457 524 624 
E: jnardi@westpac.com.au 

 

 

 

 

  

        
 Golden Apple 

           Super Store 
Yanco Road, Leeton 

Phone: 02 6953 2000 

 Groceries & Meat 

 Fruit & Vegetables 

 Gardening Needs 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

10 Pine Avenue 
Leeton 

 Phone: 69537777 
 Fax:       69537799 

Email: leetonhome1@bigpond.com 

 
Quality Kitchens 

& Cabinets 

By Qualified Craftsmen 
 

Computer Generated Designs 

Preview Your Kitchen In 3D 

7 Mahogany Rd Leeton      6953 4970 

FAX          6953 4972

  
Mobile           0400 138 983  

leetonkitchens@bigpond.com 

Ring Keira McCallum on 6953 5788 

 



 

 
WEEK 2 TERM 3 Commencing Monday 27th July 2020  

Welcome to Week 2 of the term. It has been wonderful to have all of our 
children returning so enthusiastically to school ready for the new term 
of learning. 
 
It has also been very pleasing to see the children continuing to observe 
the extremely important COVID-Safe Protocols that have been put in 
place at the school (and broader community). We encourage all families 
to continue to re-inforce the hygiene messages that will help us minimise 
the prospect of a COVID-19 outbreak in our community. 
 
Week 1 of the term was also significant for excellent engagement of our community in Personalised Learning Plan 
Conferences. While regrettably we could not conduct these meetings on site, we are grateful to all the parents and carers 
who so meaningfully engaged in this process over the phone.  As always, we encourage parents and carers to contact 
classroom teachers at any stage should they have questions or concerns. 
 
We have a very busy few weeks ahead of us at Parkview Public School. Please consider the following as you plan the coming 
days and weeks: 
 
Parkview P&C Association Annual General Meeting 
The Parkview P&C Association Annual General Meeting will be held 
tonight, Monday, 27th July at 7pm. This meeting will be hosted in the 
School Library which will allow for appropriate social distancing of 
members. 
 
At this meeting, all executive positions will be declared vacant and we 
encourage all interested community members to attend and 
contribute to our highly valued parent body. 
 
Education Week 2020 #EdWeek20 
Education Week will be held from the 3rd-7th August 
this year (Term 3, Week 3) with the theme for 2020 
being ‘Learning together’. 

It's a theme that reflects an incredible year for NSW 
public school students, staff and parents, and the 
partnerships that have been strengthened in 
response. 

All of NSW’s Education Week events will be held 
online to help reduce face-to-face contact between 
parents, students and teachers. 

Education Week at Parkview PS will be recognised in 
ways unlike any other year. With the restrictions on 
parents and carers entering the school environment 
still in place, our traditional Open Day and Family 
Lunch will not be able to be celebrated.  

In its place, our school will be hosting a series of Virtual Open Classrooms for parents of specific classes to engage with. 
These will take the form of Zoom Meetings which parents and carers will be able to join via their children’s DoE 
account. More details in relation to these events will be shared with the community separately from the newsletter. 

This Education Week, we embrace the whole NSW public education community, highlighting the achievements of local 
schools and the role of public schools as the cornerstone of their communities.  

We encourage everyone to stay in touch with the school via our social media streams and join us for #EdWeek20 as we 
celebrate learning together with our students, parents, teachers, school and the community. 

Notes that you can expect to see this week: 
 Education Week Information 

Notes in last week: 
 COVID-19 Updates (email and social 

media) 

 

 



 

Kindergarten 2021 Transition 
Parkview Public School welcomes all families considering 
or intending on enrolling their children at Parkview PS for 
2021 and beyond to return their Kindergarten 2021 
Transition registration forms to secure children’s places in 
the program. 
 
We thank all families that have already submitted their 
registration forms as this enables the school to 
commence allocating resources for this program. 
 

If you didn’t receive your Kindergarten 2021 Transition 
Prospectus or require another for yourself or a friend, 
please contact the School Administration Office. 
 
 
 
 
 
Stage 3 Excursion 
Due to the parlous situation on Victoria in relation to the COVID-19 Pandemic, we have regrettably been forced to cancel 
the planned Stage 3 Excursion to Melbourne and Ballarat.  
 
We are currently examining options for experiences for our Stage 3 Children and will communicate these to parents and 
carers as soon as possible. No decisions have been made regarding any other excursions for this year and as such, at this 
stage are continuing as planned. 
 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact the school.  
 
Canteen Changes - Kylie Bowyer Thanks 
Our P&C Canteen underwent some staffing changes in the last few weeks as we said farewell to Mrs Kylie Bowyer and 
welcomed Ms Alex Silva to the Canteen Staff supporting Mrs Niomi McKellar. 
 
We would like to thank Kylie for her long standing commitment to our P&C Canteen both as a paid employee and also a 
highly valued volunteer and contributor over a number of years. We wish her all the best for her next challenge. 
 
COVID Safe Protocols.  
Please remember the following key points to ensure we all do everything we can to keep our community COVID-19 Free: 
 
* The border between NSW and Victoria closed as of 12:01am 8 July 2020. All staff and students returning from 
Victoria after this time must have a permit to enter NSW and are required to self-isolate for a period of 14 days.  

With the exception of staff and students who reside in a border town, all other staff and students who have been in 
Victoria in the 14 days before the commencement of school should not attend school until they complete the 14 days 
self-isolation period since they left Victoria.  

NSW Health has requested anyone who has been in Victoria and is unwell or has flu like symptoms arrange to be 
tested through their local medical practitioner or one of the COVID-19 clinics. 

* We would like to remind parents and carers not to send students to school if they are unwell, even if they have mild 
symptoms. Schools will make appropriate arrangements to return students home if they become unwell at school. 
Students should be at school unless: 

 they have a medical certificate which states that they are unable to return to school due to an ongoing 
medical condition and the expected time frame 

 they are currently unwell. 

 
* Please be aware that all visitors to the school during school hours will be required to sign a ‘School Site Form’ stating 
your name and phone number and/or email address.  This form acts as a statement by you that you are aware of and 
will comply with the health advice of the day, including hygiene and social distancing requirements.  This form will 
assist the school with contact traces if the need arises.   
 
For more information in relation to COVID-19 protocols for schools, please follow this link 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families 
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families


 

 
Bright Beginnings-Play based Learning for 4 & 5 Year Olds   
Our Bright Beginnings Early Years Learning Program continues in its normal format, 4 days per 
week for registered students. Children who are aged four years (turning 5) and intending (or 
at least considering) to commence school in 2021 are encouraged to attend this program. 
 
Limited spaces do remain for parents considering including their children in this program 
prior to the commencement of transition in mid Term 3. Please contact the School 
Administration Office for a registration form. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Winhangara Playgroup 0-5 Years CONTINUING THIS WEEK 
Winhangara Playgroup continues this Thursday, 30th July from 9.15am-10.45am in the 
Parkview PS Hall. 
 
As always we’ll have loads of play based learning experiences for the kids and a healthy 
morning tea to enjoy.  
 
In line with the Department Of Education’s COVID-Safe Plans, there will be some changes to 
the way we do our business, specifically linked to hygiene and adult social distancing, but we 
are committed to offering fun, stimulating and dynamic playgroup experience for the 
Parkview Community. 
 
Bring the kids and bring a friend, we would love to see you! 
 

      
 
 

 
 
Golden Apple Docket Fundraiser 
A huge thank you is extended to the generous owners of the Golden Apple Supa IGA who have again made a significant 
donation to our school community via their Shopper Docket Fundraiser. Our school received a cheque for just shy of $1,000 
which directly reflects the shopper dockets that have been received by the school throughout the 2019 School Year. 
 
To help us raise even more money in 2020, please keep your Golden Apple shopping dockets and place them in the 
container at the front office. This is a great way to raise funds for our students. Parkview Public School receives 5c from 
every ten dollars collected.  
 



 

Following us on Facebook 
Are you on Facebook? To get all of the latest breaking news and previews of the coming school day ahead, 
like our school Facebook page and join over 1,390 followers who stay up to date with our school happenings 
via social media.  
 

 
Uniform Shop 
The Uniform Shop will continue its normal opening times of Monday 9am – 10am and Thursday 2.10pm – 3.10pm. If you 
require access to the Uniform Shop outside of these times please contact the school to organise a mutually convenient 
time to access your uniform needs.  
 

Accessing the School App 
Get all of the news and information of Parkview Public School at your fingertips through our School App! 
The app gives parents the ability to instantly access newsletters and calendar events without going to 
the website, or to send in a sick note while you stand outside the school because you forgot to write a 
paper note!  
 
There are many other easy to use features on the App including maps, uniform price lists, canteen price 
lists, change of details notifications, Facebook links, the ability to send us photos of your favourite 
moments for your kids at school and much more. To download the Parkview PS App to your smartphone, 
go to either the Apple App Store or Android Google Play Market and search for Parkview Public School. 

Once you have found it press install or download.  
 
How to Install Our School App 
On Apple 

 On your iPhone open the app store 

 Search for our school name 

 Press Install 

 Enter your iTunes password 

 It will commence downloading immediately 
Android/Google Play 

 On your SmartPhone open the Android/Google Play market 

 Search for our school name 

 Press install 

 Your app will start installing instantly 
To Open Our School App 

 Look for our schools app icon on your phone screen 

 Press the icon once 

 It will open automatically 

When prompted select yes to receive notifications and use your location (this will make sure the google maps and pop-up 
alerts work for you) 
 
Parkview Public School Website 
Don’t forget to log on to www.parkview-p.schools.nsw.edu.au for all of the latest news, pictures and calendar updates for 
your school and links to educational information that is relevant to your child!  
 

Finally, as always, if you have an issue or concern please contact the classroom teacher, the appropriate Assistant Principal 
or myself. From time to time issues arise at school. This is perfectly normal for any school setting so if you have any 
questions, issues, enquiries or you want feedback on any aspect of your child’s schooling please ring to make a mutually 
convenient appointment time with your child’s teacher, Assistant Principal or myself. 

 
Have a great week! 
 
Regards, 
Travis Irvin 
Principal        
 

 

 

 

 

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=59b009bd8d0947348772691e322a99f3&URL=https%3a%2f%2fstaffowa.det.nsw.edu.au%2fowa%2fredir.aspx%3fC%3dbe8133ca3dc9416ab5c310aaef1f8aed%26URL%3dhttp%253a%252f%252fwww.parkview-p.schools.nsw.edu.au%252f


 

                            TALKING SPORT – WEEK 2, TERM 3 

 

House Championship 2020 
Accurate at 27/07/2020 
 

WEEK 1 
TERM 3 BRADMAN FREEMAN THORPE 
SWIMMING 
CARNIVAL 367 194 336 
CROSS 
COUNTRY 
CARNIVAL 

TO BE CONFIRMED 

ATHLETICS 
CARNIVAL 

TO BE CONFIRMED 

FARRELL CUP Term 4 

FRIDAY SPORT 
POINTS (3-6) 

   

HOUSE POINTS 
WEEKS 10 36 31 30 
TOTAL POINTS 
SCORE 1020 811 973 

Bradman lead Thorpe by 47 points 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 
 

 
 
 
 

27th July, 2020 
 

 
 

 

3H   Mrs Hislop 

Abbie Heath  great work on her ‘am’ and ‘pm’ maths tasks 

Beau Roden  being ‘on fire’ when answering questions in our class discussions 

Mitchell Di Fiore working hard to become a ‘Time Trainer’ 

Thalia Heke  being able to answer questions about ‘perspective’ in writing 

 

3Q   Miss Quinlivan 

Keira Hewson  completing Maths problems involving time 

Manaia Kohere completing Maths problems involving time 

Angel Stone  using I.T. skills to complete her work 

Bradley Olivier spelling words with greater accuracy 

Alex Tait  using exit & entry joins when writing 

Carter Aliendi  improving his handwriting when completing writing tasks 

 

4H   Miss Hawker 

Cali Wilkinson  including interesting adjectives in her writing 

David Hawke  excellent use of math mental strategies  

Tyrese Doyle  editing his work to improve as much as he can 

 

4T   Miss Taylor 

Aeden  

Williams-O’Leary sharing his strategy to find the missing numbers in a number sentence with  

   addition on both sides of the equals sign 

Bentley Forrester demonstrating a confident ability to solve a range of addition problems 

Tahlia Davis  always ensuring her work is presented to a high standard 

Sam Salerno  working well with her peers to solve STEM problems at Reward Day 

Athaliah Cubero using interesting saying verbs in her holiday recount 

Yuri Manguilmotan correctly placing tall and short letters on the lines 

 

5D              Miss Deeves 

Braithe Ingram showing fractions as both mixed numeral and improper fractions 

Lexi Carroll  using descriptive language to make her writing more exciting  

Isabella Mills  showing on a map where people immigrated from to come to Australia 

Jye De Paoli  persisting with mixed fraction questions  

Logan Stuart  recognising verbs and nouns within his sentences 

 

5P         Mrs Petulla 

Jed Longhurst  recalling definitions linked to our class theme ‘Refugees’ 

Salvatore Alampi confidently changing improper fractions to a mixed numeral 

Mariah Forrester  excellent contribution to reward day STEM activities 

Nate Bloomfield identifying push and pull factors linked to immigration 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

6B                                 Miss Brettschneider 

Eligh Brown  improving his overall approach to learning activities 

Charleen Craker improving her overall approach to learning activities 

Tom Htoo  beginning to ask questions for clarity during all lessons 

Xavier Johnstone eagerly participating in maths activities 

Ileah Morris  doing her best in all learning activities 

Caleb Glover  creating an interesting Lego movie in the holidays 

 

6G    Mr Goman 

Trinity Cox  discussing concepts in a text and connecting to real-life examples 

Jack Krause  identifying the highest and lowest number in a set of four-digit numbers 

Keira Speer  developing her knowledge of finding fractions of a quantity  

Hailey Smith  creating a visual representation of an improper fraction 

Ruby Meline making predictions about the future of immigration and the impact/effect 

on Australia 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

K/1C  Millie Trembath 

KE  Izabell Wormleaton 

KN  Scarlett Brown 

1DG  Jesse O’Loughlin 

1HA  Hunter Heath 

2B  Alexander Dowdy 

2C  Ruby Martin 

2M  Susanna Htoo 

3H  Blake Leighton 

3Q  Keira Hewson 

4H  Blake Richards 

4T  Nayt Daly 

5D  Isabella Mills  

5P  Bailey Irvin 

6B  Harry Hurst  

6G  Angel Florijancic 
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CANTEEN 
Order online before 10am 

 


